
Hand in Hand 
Friday 2nd May 2025 

Notice: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter. 
Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily  endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Dear Parent/Carer 

This week I have spent time visiting classes, working with some of the Year 6 children and 
visiting outside at lunchtimes.  I have been so impressed with the children. The year six 
children are working hard and making smashing progress.  

Outside is a hive of activity and fun, lunchtimes have never looked so good!  We have just 
put in an order for even more resources outside as apparently, you can never have enough 
Didicars!! 

On Saturday  I had the pleasure of joining some of our year six children for the Trevithick 
Day dance. The children were exceptional and we were/are extremely proud of them.  It 
was super to see so many members of the community come out to celebrate together.  

I wish you all a relaxing weekend. Take care and thank you for your continued support. 



Trevithick Day Dance 

A huge well done to the Year 6 pupils,  who attended Trevithick day on Saturday 
morning.  They have been working incredibly hard to learn the dance routine over 
the last few weeks.  

It was a brilliant atmosphere on the day - seeing the children participate with many 
other schools. It was lovely to see so many people from the community coming to 
watch!   



CALENDAR  (additions in red)        

06.05.25—School Photography Company to take sibling photos only 

19-21st May—Yr 6 London Residential 

4-6th June Yr 4 Porthpean Residential 

11-13th June—Yr 5 BF Adventure Residential 

16-17th June—Yr 3 Camp Kernow Residential 

23.07.25 - Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

This week the Pre-School 
children have been enjoying  

the sunny weather!  

We have made our own ice creams using 
colourful shaving foam, glitter and sprinkles - 
how yummy!  Talk to us about our favourite 
flavour of ice cream! 

 KS1 Book Of The Week: Rabbit & Bear 

Author: Julian Gough and Jim Field  

AR Book Level:  3.1  

Bear wakes up early from hibernation and because she can’t sleep, she 
is eager to build a snowman. Rabbit has never built a snowman, but of 
course he wants to make one that’s even better than Bear’s. 

 KS2 Book Of The Week: Charlie Changes into a Chicken  

Author: Sam Copeland  

AR Book Level:  4.8 

Charlie can change into animals. Trouble is, he can't decide when - it 
only happens when he gets worried. And right now, Charlie has quite a 
lot to worry about. Can he learn enough about his new powers before 
the school play ? 
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Position Class  % Attend Number of  

Late pupils 

Change from 

w/e 04.04.25 

1st St Piran 98.7 2 - 

2nd Portreath 97 2 +1 

3rd Helston 96.8 3 +2 

4th Chapel Porth 96.6 1 +1 

4th Gwithian 96.4 4 +2 

5th Marazion 96 4 +1 

6th Newlyn 94.7 0 - 

7th St Blazey 93.7 2 +2 

7th Porthcurno 93.3 6 +2 

8th Poldhu 93.1 1 - 

9th Falmouth 92.1 3 - 

10th St Petroc 92.0 5 +5 

10th Coverack 91.7 2 +1 

11th Truro 91.3 1 +1 

WEEKLY  

ATTENDANCE DATA   

This year’s target is  

96%     

Congratulations to  

St Piran 

who came  

1st 

this week. 

 

A huge well done to all the  
children who contributed to the  
Trevithick Day display based around 
Biodiversity.  

The school came runner up and we 
were awarded £100.  

If you would like to come and see 
the display, it in now in reception.  

This week, year 3 have kick started 
their geography unit – all about 
woodland and forest by studying the 
David Attenborough documentary – 
Wild Isles.  

We learnt all about the different 
forests in the UK and what is affecting 
them the most.  

The children were amazed to learn 
about the Golden Eagle and Capercaillie 
bird living in Scottish woodlands. 



 

Max in Poldhu for being a  
brilliant team player! 

This week in computing, the children have  
enjoyed learning about vector drawings.  

During this lesson, the children began to  
identify the shapes that are used to make  
vector drawings.  

They were able to explain that each element of a  
vector drawing is called an object. The children 
enjoyed creating their own vector drawing by moving, 
resizing, rotating, and changing the colours of a 
selection of objects.  

They also learnt how to duplicate  
the objects to save time.  

Excellent work Year 5.  



Congratulations to the following 
pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   

Class Name Reason for certificate 

Porthcurno Ronan for being TENACIOUS and producing excellent  
writing this week  

Chapel Porth Phoenix for being TENACIOUS when completing his learning  

Poldhu Jack  for being an ASPIRATIONAL learner and planning a 
great journey story  

Gwithian Isla has shown great ASPIRATION in her descriptive  
writing this week  

Portreath Jade for always being GOLDEN  and a kind friend to her 
peers  

Marazion Noah for being RESPONSIBLE  by explaining beach safety 
following our visit from some lifeguards.  

Coverack  Sophia J  for GOLDEN  handwriting in all her learning all week  

Truro Ava C  for her TENACIOUS  attitude when reading out loud 
in front of the class.  

Falmouth Marcus  for being TENACIOUS  in his maths learning this 
week  

Newlyn Fynn  for his ASPIRATIONAL contribution to our  
discussion on States of Matter in science  

St. Piran Amelia-
Rose  

for her precise choice of language in her portal  
story  

St. Blazey Joe  for his ASPIRATIONAL effort in his writing recently. 
You are showing great maturity towards your  
learning  

Helston Shenice  for being TENACIOUS in her maths learning this 
week  

St. Petroc Enya  for her TENACITY when reading – passing multiple 
AR quizzes this week  

Golden Reponsible Empathetic Aspirational Tenacious 



Menu for week commencing Tuesday 6th May  

 

 

 


